
F&B NEWSLETTER 
Spring Term: Monday 15th May 2023 

This week is 2 of the dinner menu 

Dear Parents and Carers,  

For the last 23 years, F&B pupils and staff have been supported, taught and cared for by Mrs Lynn Tyler. From the 

9th of June 2023, Mrs Tyler will be starting her very well earnt retirement. Over the last 23 years she has worked with 

no fewer that 630 pupils directly - which is an amazing and admirable feat! The support, dedication and impact she 

has provided for these young people, and the staff she has worked alongside is irreplaceable.   

I know that you will all join me in wishing her the very best in her retirement.  

Do you know anyone who would like a space at F&B? Due to families relocating, we will have a few spaces 

from September 2023 in Year 1 (current Reception). Any perspective parents will need to apply using this link - click 

here  

 

Parent Workshops: 

 History Workshop with Miss King, recording only (available in due course) 

 Virtual Inclusion workshop with Mrs A Jones: Monday 15th May 19:15 to 19:45. Focusing on Trauma and Attachment. Please sign up 

via Arbor and link will be sent out.  

 Maths workshop : In person and practical workshop with Mrs Brennan on Tuesday 20th June at 17:00. You will be able to find out how 

maths is taught within our school including the different approaches. You will also have the opportunity to explore a range of maths 

resources that we use across the school.   Please book on via Arbor 

 Art and Design workshop : In person and practical workshop with Miss Ancient on Monday 26th June at 17:00. Find out how art and 

being creative helps your child with their learning. You will have the opportunity to take part in and discover some activities and skills 

you could try with your children at home.  Please book on via Arbor  

 Music workshop : In person and practical workshop with Mrs Atukorala on Wednesday 5th July at 17:00.  You will explore Charanga 

and how we play instruments including improvising and composing. You will see a summary of how other music elements are 

experienced in school like singing, performances and what it may look like in EYFS.   Please book on via Arbor 

 Design and Technology workshop:  In person and practical workshop with Miss Ancient on Tuesday 11th July at 17:00, Find out how 

DT is different to art and how designing and making helps your child with their learning. You will have the opportunity to take part in 

and discover some activities and skills you could try with your children at home.  Please book on via Arbor 

 

Last week’s staff training session was provided by Sarah Evans, our Chair of Governors, and a trained Menopause Champion and owner 

of Fuerte Consulting. Sarah has previously worked with staff to devise a workplace Menopause Policy and came in to talk further about 

what the menopause is and the symptoms and how to manage them. Additionally, she outlined that it is important 

that everyone knows about menopause so that support can be offered to colleagues, friends and loved ones who 

may be struggling with symptoms. 

The session saw a lot of discussion on the topic amongst all staff who attended, not just those who might be 

personally affected, and everyone was able to learn something new on the topic. 

If you would be interested in learning more about Sarah’s work and either her sessions for workplaces or groups of 

individuals, the QR code will lead you to her business Facebook page or you can find her on LinkedIn as @sarahevansfuerte. 

 

Mr L Wells, Headteacher 

Montessori: This week’s skill is from Literacy. The pink captions teach children to read a string of words with fluency and 

comprehension. It also allows children to practice writing captions with finger spaces.  

Testimonials: Mr Wells is looking to gather parent testimonials on your experiences at F&B. If you wish to 

share your experience please click here: it only need be a few sentences. Thank you  

https://www.hertfordshire.gov.uk/services/schools-and-education/school-admissions/in-year-admissions-change-schools-during-the-year/in-year-admissions-change-school-during-the-year.aspx
https://www.hertfordshire.gov.uk/services/schools-and-education/school-admissions/in-year-admissions-change-schools-during-the-year/in-year-admissions-change-school-during-the-year.aspx
https://forms.office.com/e/x4600grheb


Time Capsule 

Last week the School Council had the amazing opportunity to attend an exciting local trip.  

David Wilson Homes are gifting our Fawbert and Barnard with a bug hotel for our 

conservation area. They have also invited us to their site at Sawbridge Park (West road) to 

present us with the gift and to bury some items in a time capsule that represent the ‘now’. 

The classes have come up with some ideas of the items they would like to include (e.g. a 

reading book, a photo etc.) which we will be taking from school.  These items will be then dug 

up in 50 years time!  

 



Secret Reader These were our Secret Readers from last week: 

Staff book recommendations 

Each week, to spread the love of reading, a different member of staff will share what their favourite picture 

book is and why. Miss Abbott is up this week, please see below. We have a copy of the book she mentions, if 

anyone would like to borrow it to read at home.  

One of my favourite children's books is Whoops! But it 

wasn’t me. I loved all of the Charlie and Lola books 

when I was little. The pictures are really lovely with a 

mixture of drawing and photos and the stories are 

relatable to a lot of families (certainly mine growing up 

as I was a lot like Lola and my older brother was like 

Charlie)! 

Miss Abbott 

Class Teacher, Sapling class 

“Maple  Class - they were so 

lovely, it was a pleasure to 

read to them all. Neve was 

super excited!” 

  

Sarah D-P 

 “Five Minutes Peace—The class were 

lovely and laughed and asked ques-

tions so I was really pleased! (And 

relieved!)”  

  

Lisa 

 

“ So lovely to come and read 

with Saplings, particularly with 

a books many knew and 

joined in with. I look forward 

to being able to read again 

with you all” 

  

James C 

 “Magnolia Class - It was lovely to see 

the surprise on my little one’s face” 

  

Chris H 

 

 “ Willow Class—Will he ever 

be part of a perfect pair? 

Simon Sock. 

It was lovely to read to Wil-

low Class. They were all 

really excited about the 

book and listened really 

well. I’ve never seen Thom-

as blush as he did when he 

realised it was me!” 

  

Barbara D 

  



Congratulations! 

Hello, 

A few months ago, through 

our newsletter we asked pu-

pils to share a picture which 

illustrates the phrase “I feel 

better when…” 

We continually work hard to 

celebrate pupils achieve-

ments and what is special to 

them. We take our role and 

responsibility to aid our pu-

pils development regarding 

mental health, mental wealth 

and the age appropriate 

strategies required.  

Out of all of the entries from 

our and other local schools 

the following pupils have 

been chosen to be added in 

to the book which is pub-

lished.  

 

All winning entrants can be 

found here: 

 

We are waiting to find out 

more information about a 

celebration event and oppor-

tunities to purchase the 

book.  

 

Many thanks 

The F&B Wellbeing Team 

Mrs Brooker, Mrs Jones and 

Mrs Potma. 

 

https://rethinkyourmind.co.uk/f-and-b-primary-school-yellow-book-shortlist/




International School Award British Council 

This coming week each class will have a parent read a story either from another country or read a sto-

ry in a different language.  

This is an opportunity to celebrate the world we live in and the rich languages and cultures within our 

school.  

Please note this is separate from Secret reader and Mrs King has ensured the days do not clash.  

If this becomes a success we will repeat it again so if you missed out this time you will hopefully get 

the opportunity.  

The stories or Languages being read: 

 French 

 Afrikaans 

 Ukrainian Fairy Tale 

 Polish 

 The Very Hungry Caterpillar in Italian 

 Belize 



Term Dates 2022/2023 

Please click the link here: to find this years academic dates 

Additional Bank Holiday 8th May 2023—Coronation of King  Charles III 

https://www.fandb.herts.sch.uk/term-dates/
https://primarysite-prod-sorted.s3.amazonaws.com/fawbert-and-barnard-infants-school/UploadedDocument/46b908c7-c924-4300-87b3-6295f063e16a/school-term-and-holiday-dates-academic-year-2022-to-2023.pdf






Dates for Next Term 

January 2023 

Spring Term 1 

23/02/2022 PTA: Bags2School – drop off. 

28/02/2023 PTA: Silver Bottle Challenge Ends 

28/02/2023 Ducklings Arrive in Nursery 

07/03/2023 Science Workshop—Whole school!  

09/03/2023 PTA: Dress Down for Jazzy Jars 

10/03/2023 Nursery Application Closes 

13/03/2023 Rock Steady Concert 

20/03/2023 Nursery Allocation Day 

20/03/2023 Parent workshop: Inclusion 

21/03/2023 Parents Evening – more details to follow – book via Arbor 

23/03/2023 Parents Evening – more details to follow – book via Arbor 

23/03/2023 Year N End of Topic 

24/03/2023 PTA: Uniform Sale 

27/03/2023 PTA: Break the Rules Day 

27/03/2023 Year R End of Topic 

28/03/2023 Year 2 End of Topic 

30/03/2023 Year 1 End of Topic 

 EASTER BREAK from 03/04/2023 to 14/04/2023 

 INSET DAY: 17/04/2023 

18/04/2023 YEAR 2 SATs parent workshop being led by Mr Wells at the school at 09:00 and at 17:00. A recording 

will be uploaded and shared 

02/05/2023 EYFS: Bug Visit 

04/05/2023 Parent Workshop: Relationship and Sex Education for Parents being led by Mrs Potma 

01/05/2023 BANK HOLIDAY SCHOOL CLOSED 

08/05/2023 BANK HOLIDAY SCHOOL CLOSED—King's Coronation 

09/05/2023 Parent Workshop: Being Historians being hosted by Miss King 

15/05/2023 Inclusion Workshop 5: Trauma and Attachment virtual via Teams at 19:15 - 19:45pm.  

15/05/2023 Year 2 Super Star Breakfast arrival at 08:15am  

16/05/2023 Year 2 Super Star Breakfast arrival at 08:15am  

17/05/2023 Year 2 Super Star Breakfast arrival at 08:15am  

18/05/2023 Year 2 Super Star Breakfast arrival at 08:15am 

22/05/2023 Walk to School Week 

22/05/2023 Year R End of Topic 

24/05/2023 Year N End of Topic 

25/05/2023 Year 1 End of Topic 

25/05/2023 Year 2 End of Topic 

26/05/2023 INSET DAY: SCHOOL CLOSED 

 26/05 to 02/06 May Half Term: School Closed 



https://www.premier-education.com/parents/venue/courses/16287-828304/?back=1&radius=10&location=cm219at&search=camps


https://www.premier-education.com/parents/venue/courses/16287-828304/?back=1&radius=10&location=cm219at&search=camps

